
U.S. federal aid to Puerto Rico
almost nonexistent after
Hurricane Maria

Washington, January 23 (RHC)-- A study by the Universities of Michigan and Utah found that U.S. federal
aid to Puerto Rico was slower and “less generous” after Hurricane Maria than federal aid received by
Texas and Florida after hurricanes Harvey and Irma. 

Hurricane Maria, which slammed into the island of Puerto Rico in September 2017, was in fact a higher
category hurricane than those which struck the mainland United States just weeks earlier. 

Local residents have strongly protested FEMA’s response to the disaster.   Last year, a Harvard study
said the death toll from Maria may top 4,600.
 

https://www.radiohc.cu/index.php/en/noticias/internacionales/181784-us-federal-aid-to-puerto-rico-almost-
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